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Introduction: 
The hospitalist system is considered successful in improvement in quality of care and cost effectiveness; 
previous studies have consistently demonstrated clinical efficiency in the United States. Since its recent 
introduction in Japan, there have been high expectations for the impact of the hospital system, but its efficacy 
there has not yet been examined. Japanese medical care is characterized by specialization and fragmentation 
of care. Japanese physicians are reportedly showing high levels of specialty in their respective fields. 
There is increased concern, however, about the capability of each specialist in comprehensive and effective 
management of patients with multiple comorbidities. As Japan is facing the challenge of being a “super-aged 
society”, many elderly patients with one or more complex chronic diseases may require continuous, proactive 
and tailored care. Consequently, the Japanese medical system faces the challenge of coping with the complex 
demands of the “super-aged society” it serves. This study investigates the impact of a hospitalist system on 
quality of care and healthcare economics among a Japanese population.

Methods: 
We analyzed 274 patients 65 years of age or older whose most resource-consuming diagnosis on admission 
was aspiration pneumonia. We stratified patients as those managed by hospitalist service compared with 
those patients managed by other departments (control group). The outcomes of this study were healthcare 
economics (length of stay and hospital costs) and quality of care (duration of antibiotics therapy, rate of 
change to oral antibiotics, number of chest X-rays, and number of lab tests). We also analyzed mortality rate 
and readmission within one month. Propensity score matching was used to minimize selection biases.

Results: 
In matched pairs, length of stay in the hospitalist group was shorter than of the control group. Care by 
the hospitalist system was also associated with significantly lower hospital costs and shorter duration of 
antibiotics therapy. The number of chest X-rays and lab tests were also consistently lower in the hospitalist 
group than in the conventionally treated group. There was no statistically significant difference in mortality 
rate or readmission rate between the groups.

Conclusion: 
Our observational study shows that the hospitalist system could improve on conventional care in healthcare 
economics and quality of care. There is indication that the hospital system could be successfully implemented 
in Japan.


